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Community & Family Resources Receives Positive 

Audit Report 

 

Community & Family Resources, a non-profit providing eight Iowa counties with addiction and 

mental health prevention and treatment services, is ending 2018 with an outstanding audit rating 

from an outside accounting firm and the election of 2019 board members and the board’s 

executive committee.  

 

Community and Family Resources (CFR) requests an annual audit by an independent firm as 

part of its fiscal responsibility goals. “Performing an audit each year allows a third party to 

examine our business activities, and they look to make sure that we are following Generally 

Accepted Accounting Principles, or GAAP,” said CFR Controller, Pamela Barkley. The audit is 

filed with the State of Iowa, as well as a list of other recipients.  

 

The audit for fiscal year 2018 came back a success. Murray Stanley, a Certified Public 

Accountant with Schnurr & Company, LLC, stated, “This audit report issued an unmodified 

audit opinion which is the best opinion a company can receive.” An unmodified audit opinion is 

the result of no or very few errors in the financials from fiscal year 2018. CFR looks forward to 

what another year will bring with milestones such as the new centrally located Fort Dodge 

facility set to open in the spring of 2019. 

 

Webster County is represented on the CFR board of directors by Webster County Supervisor 

Bob Thode, Gwenda Naylor, and James Gill.    

 

Community and Family Resources offers substance abuse, mental health, and problem gambling 

treatment and prevention services. Counties served by CFR include Boone, Calhoun, Franklin, 
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Hamilton, Hardin, Humboldt, Pocahontas, Story, Webster, and Wright. In Fiscal Year 2018, CFR 

offered treatment services to 2,725 individuals and offered prevention services to schools, 

businesses, and community groups, reaching 14,000 individuals. For additional information, 

please visit CFR’s website at www.cfrhelps.org or call 515-576-7261. 
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